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No. 2006-49

AN ACT
SB 986

Amending the act of May 1, 1933 (P.L.103, No.69), entitled, as reenactedand
amended,“An act concerningtownshipsof the secondclass; and amending,
revising,consolidatingand changingthe law relatingthereto,” further providing
for personalproperty.

The GeneralAssembly of the Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniahereby
enactsasfollows:

Section 1. Section 1504(a)of the act of May 1, 1933 (P.L.103,No.69),
known as The Second Class Township Code, reenactedand amended
November 9, 1995 (P.L.350, No.60) and amended December 18, 1996
(P.L.1142, No.172), is amended and the section is amendedby adding
subsectionstoread:

Section 1504. PersonalProperty.—(a) No personalproperty of the
township shall be soldor disposedof without the approvalof the boardof
supervisors.No personalpropertyownedby thetownship, the estimatedfair
marketvalueof which is onethousanddollars ($1,000)or more, shallbesold
exceptto thehighestbidderafter duenoticeby advertisementfor bids or for
public auctionin one newspaperof generalcirculationin the township.The
advertisementshall bepublishedoncenot lessthan tendaysbeforethe date
setfor theopeningof bidsor public auction,andthe datefor openingbidsor
public auctionshall be announcedin theadvertisement.The advertisement
for electronicauction salesauthorizedin subsection(d) shall include the
Internetaddressor meansofaccessingthe electronicauction-and-the-date,
time and duration of the electronic auction. If after attemptingtwice to
receivebids or if at a public auction no bid was received, the boardof
supervisorsmay by resolution adopt a procedureby which the personal
propertymay be sold without further action of the boardof supervisors.A
procedureadoptedpursuantto this authorizationshall besubjectto andshall
conformwith the requirementsof any law governingthesale of propertyby
municipal corporationsgenerally when no bids have beenreceived. The
awardof contractsshallbemadeonly by public announcementat a regularor
specialmeetingof the boardof supervisorsor at the public auction. IAIII
Except as provided in subsection(d), all bids shall be acceptedon the
condition that paymentof the purchaseprice in full is madeimmediately
uponacceptanceof the successfulbid. The boardof supervisorsmayreject
anybidsreceivedif the bidsarebelievedto beless thanthefair marketvalue
of theproperty.

(d) A “public auction” shall include an online or electronic auction
sale. During an electronic auction sale, bids shall be accepted
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electronically at the time and in the manner designated in the
advertisemenLDuring the electronicauction, each bidder shall have the
capability to viewthe bidder’s bid rank or thehigh bidprice. Biddersmay
increasetheir bidpricesduring the electronicauction. The recordof the
electronicauction shall be accessiblefor public inspection.The purchase
priceshall bepaidby thehigh bidder immediatelyor at a reasonabletime
after the conclusion of the electronic auction as determined by the
township.In the eventthat shippingcostsare incurred, theyshall bepaid
bythehigh bidder.

(e) A township that has compliedwith the advertisingrequirementsof
subsection(a) mayprovideadditionalpublic noticeof the sale by bids or
public auction in anymannerdeemedappropriateby thetownship.

Section2. This actshalltakeeffectin 60 days.

APPROVED—The23rddayof June,A.D. 2006.

EDWARD G. RENDELL


